BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

4.30pm on Wednesday 6 June, 2012

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Spear, and Chesters.



	PR/1/2012/13
	Apologies


	Cllr Bonds, Cllr Cornick.

	PR/2/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	None received.



	PR/3/2012/13


	Elect Chairman
	There was one nomination Cllr Spear, who was duly elected and took the Chair.



	PR/4/2012/13
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 2 April 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/5/2012/13
	Schedule of maintenance and repair to council seats, bins and bus shelters


	Members considered a list of parish owned benches in the village.  The Assistant Parish Clerk reported that most of the wooden benches had been repaired and stained by the Councils Maintenance Person.  The Parish Clerk explained to Members that it would cost £120 per metal bench to have them sand blasted and galvanised, but following this treatment they would not require any further maintenance.

The Parish Clerk reported that the Tidy Man had been experiencing difficulties with the bins in the skatebowl.  These bins were made from concrete and only held half the capacity compared with other litterbins.  It was suggested that the Council look at replacing these bins to prevent them from overflowing and causing rubbish to blow around the car park vicinity.

The Assistant Parish Clerk informed the Committee that the bus shelters were now under the contract of Fernbank.

RECOMMENDED:  

a. Members of the Committee to assess the location and condition of the benches and report back to Assistant Parish Clerk.  

b. That the metal benches that require urgent attention be authorised to be sand blasted and galvanised immediately.

c. Members to agree a program of works for future maintenance and installation of litter bins. 

(N/C)



	PR/6/2012/13
	Illingworth Shelter
	Members considered several vandal-proof tiles required for remedial works to the Illingworth Shelter roof.  

RECOMMENDED:  That the Committee obtains a price from Andrew Mason, roofing contractor to fit anti-vandal tiles on the Illingworth Shelter.

(N/C)


	PR/7/2012/13
	Green Audit of Council Offices
	The Parish Clerk updated Members and informed them that she had been unable to contact anyone at North Devon Council regarding them carrying out a green audit of the Council offices.  The Clerk had investigated private companies who provide this service and a company called Devon Energy Services could provide this service at a cost of £275.  

RECOMMENDED:  

a. That the Assistant Parish Clerk be instructed to contact Devon County Council to ascertain if they are able to assist with a green audit of the Council offices.

b. That the Parish Council continues to contact North Devon Council regarding assistance with a green audit.

c. If the County and District Council’s are unable to help that the Assistant Parish Clerk be authorised to appoint a private company to carry out a green audit of the parish offices.

(N/C)




	
	The meeting closed at 5.21 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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